Speaking Notes re Report of Paid Parking Scheme to Senate 30/11/06
Mr Chancellor, the Annual Report of the Paid Parking Scheme that appears in the agenda papers proposes an annual rise in the cost of parking permits used by many staff and students of 20%.

Let me declare at the outset that I am personally unaffected by this increase because I hold a Conifer Knoll carpark permit and no fee increase is proposed for 2007 for that carpark.

The Report at Enclosure 7 states that, prior to 2004, fees had increased annually in accordance with movements in the CPI.  I’ve been tracking fee increases since paid parking was introduced in 1994 and by my reading, depending on the permit type, between 94% and 114% over the 11 years in question, an average annual rise of 8.5-10%.  I’m happy, Mr Chancellor, to table my figures.

According to the Australian Bureau of Statistics, the CPI over that period rose by an average of just over 3% per annum – about one-third of the rate of rise of UQ parking fees.
Since 2004, annual rises have been of the order of 20% per annum.

Now, I’m not against paid parking and I understand the logic behind fee increases – 
· they have helped to accelerate the growth of parking infrastructure and 
· they are meant to have a disincentive component – something to encourage people to think about alternative modes of transport to the campuses, particularly St Lucia.  And by the way, that seems to be working – the St Lucia Site Development Plan in our papers tells us that the number of carparks per head of campus population continues to decline.
What does concern me, Mr Chancellor, is the rate of increase of the fees.  The cost of red and blue permits has now increased 250% in the last 14 years – an average annual rise of nearly 18% or nearly six times the rate of the cost-of-living and about five times the rate of salary increases.
I note that the loans to finance parking structures are paid off in 2-5 years – something many borrowers could only dream of.  The economic life of the structures will probably be at least 50 years.
In terms of encouraging drivers to consider alternative means of transport, I think we need to be conscious that the alternatives are not true alternatives for many employees and students, particularly those who 

· work irregular hours;  or

· live away from coordinated public transport; or 

· use private transport due to their family obligations.
People in these situations are particularly penalised by the rises.  

I believe, Mr Chancellor, that the University should be balancing its paid parking scheme objectives against its objectives of:

· enhancing the flexibility and productivity of its staff;  and
· achieving a work-life balance for staff.
It’s simple really:  if you’re spending 3 hours a day on public transport to get to and from UQ, when you could do it in half that time in a car, you’re less likely to be able to put more time into your work and you’ll definitely be spending less time with your family and in the community.  You should expect to pay to park in decent structures and recognise that fees exist to encourage those better able to use public transport to use it.  But should you have to put up with rises of 20% per annum, ad infinitum?
Mr Chancellor, I think that there is scope to achieve greater balance and consideration in not only the paid parking scheme, but carparking decisions generally, by enhancing the consultative role of the Traffic & Parking Policy Advisory Committee (TAPPAC).
While parking is not a statutory condition of employment, many staff see it as an important part of the employment relationship and wish to be consulted about major proposed changes.
Some years ago, the Secretary and Registrar agreed that the Annual Parking Report would go to the Joint Consultative Committee (now the General Staff Consultative Committee) before it went to Senate, but this seems to have lapsed.
I'd like to see reports of the TAPPAC go to the GSCC (and its academic equivalent) before they go to Senate (via Finance Committee).  Ideally, there should be an elected staff representative on the TAPPAC.
Mr Chancellor, my understanding of the Standing Orders is that I can propose a motion at this meeting.  However, in the interests of debate, I’d like instead to foreshadow a motion which I will draft for the agenda papers of the next meeting of Senate.
That motion will have two parts:

1. that the Traffic & Parking Policy Advisory Committee consider workforce planning and equity issues alongside the document entitled ‘Principles for Carparking’;  and
2. that consultation with staff on carparking policy occur, ideally via the election of a staff member to the TAPPAC and the forwarding of draft reports on parking to the GSCC and the ASCC before they go to Senate.
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